Dear Stainton Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church

Revd Claire Todd
We are excited to announce that Claire's Licensing and Installation into the Brookfield and Stainton-with-Hilton Church Family (Plurality) will take place at 7.00pm on Tuesday 20th October 2020 at St Margaret's Church, Brookfield. The number of people that can be accommodated in Brookfield Church and Church Hall will be limited for Covid19 reasons; we hope by next week to be able to give details how you might attend the service either in person or perhaps virtually via Zoom.
Stainton Church celebrates Harvest
The service on Sunday 4th October 2020 will be a Harvest Holy Communion led by the Ven Amanda Bloor, Archdeacon of Cleveland. We invite you to come to the service and be generous in two ways:

Firstly, we should be very pleased to receive from you any gifts of non‑perishable foodstuffs which will be given to the Middlesbrough Foodbank to support their work with people in need in our town. Please keep your donation with you during the service and leave it on the Chancel steps on the way out at the end of the service (*).

Secondly, we should be pleased to receive your usual financial offering for the work of our Church but in addition we would ask you to consider giving an additional financial offering just at this Harvest Service on 4th October which the PCC will pass on to the Arthur Rank Centre (ARC), a Christian Charity which resources, trains and advocates for rural Churches and the communities that they serve. It would be helpful it you could put your extra offering in a separate ordinary envelope marked with "Arthur Rank Centre" and also with your name (for Gift-Aid purposes, if applicable).

If you are unable to join us for the service on Sunday morning please do use the sheet for "worship at home" prepared by Joan Mason that we have sent out by separate e-mail to all on our e-News list.

You can find out more about the ARC on their website at this link.

Here is prayer for Harvest taken from the ARC website:
Loving God,
we give thanks for those who produce our food:
for farmers and fishermen, factory and shop workers.
We pray for those for whom this has been a difficult year:
farmers who have battled the weather to grow food,
delivery drivers and shop workers who kept working despite the pandemic.
Help us to value and support each other.
In Jesus’ name. 

Amen.

(*) Can we remind those who will be coming to the service this Sunday that we operate a one-way system in the Church (except for those with special needs); please enter the Church via the main West door and leave via the Chancel and the Parish Room. Also, please remember to bring a face covering to wear whilst in Church. If you have downloaded the NHS Covid‑19 App onto your smartphone you will be able to scan the QR code on the poster in the Church Porch.
Brookfield Church celebrates Harvest
The service at St Margaret's Church, Brookfield, at 10.00am on Sunday 4th October 2020 will be a Harvest Holy Communion led by the Rt Revd Paul Ferguson, Bishop of Whitby. Our friends at St Margaret's will look forward to welcoming you if you are unable to attend the service at Stainton.
Future Services at Stainton

Here are details of the services at Stainton Church over the coming weeks:


Trinity 18 Sunday 11th October 2020: Ante-Communion led by Joan Mason, Lay Reader


Trinity 19 Sunday 18th October 2020: Ante-Communion led by Julia Ardley, Recognised Parish Assistant.
Future Services at Brookfield

Here are details of the services at Brookfield Church over the coming weeks:

Trinity 18 Sunday 11th October 2020 Holy Communion led by Revd Jon Dean, Assistant Curate, Christ Church, Great Ayton

Trinity 19 Sunday 18th October 2020 Holy Communion led by Revd Clay Roundtree, Stokesley Area Dean and Vicar at St Francis of Assisi, Ingleby Barwick 

With all good wishes

Bob

Mr R G Ardley, Ashdale House, 26 Meldyke Lane, Stainton, Middlesbrough, TS8 9AU Tel:01642-284525 mailto:bob.ardley@ntlworld.com 
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